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Past President........John Girman
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Scholarship..............John Girman   
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Tours........................Dave Ryberg
Webmaster...............Steve Vining

Chapter Information & National Affiliation
The Pedal Pusher is a monthly publication of the Redwood Empire
Model T Club (REMTC).
The club holds a general meeting on the first Thursday of each month
in the meeting room of the Round Table Restaurant located on
Marlow Rd. in Santa Rosa. Members and guests are welcome to attend.
REMTC website: www.remtc.org

Dues for an individual, or a household, are $30 per year.
Student memberships (no fee) include only the emailed
   REMTC newsletter.

Charter members after the age of 85 have an honorary membership.

REMTC is an official non-profit chapter
of the Model T Ford Club of America
(MTFCA).
P.O. Box 996 Richmond, IN 47375-0996
Phone: (765) 373-3106
Email: admin@mtfca.com
Website: https://www.mtfca.com

National dues are $50 per year, and 
include a subscription to the
Vintage Ford magazine.

President’s Message

New year, new President’s message. Jeannine has been hounding me to do this, I’m pretty sure
Cyrus would just go on without me. I hope everyone’s holidays were good. This year should be
another good year. Planning for the Anniversary Tour will take off, and we’ll pass on updates as
they occur.

As usual, the biggest thing in January is to get all the dues collected so Patty can knock out the
roster. If you haven’t paid your dues yet, please do. And if anything has changed, be sure to
update your information.

There will be a shop day at Andy’s Garage on January 11 th , 9am.

Andy Clary



General Meeting Minutes
Round Table Pizza, Marlow Rd, Santa Rosa, California

Redwood
Empire

Model T
Club

On the 5th of December, 2024
-President-

Andy Clary called this meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

-Attendance-
25 members in attendance. Board Members absent: Tim McCallister. All other board members and chairpersons were in attendance.

-Secretary’s Report-
Jeannine Clary read the secretary’s report, with approvals by Dianna Shimkowski & Steve Nelson.

Birthdays and anniversaries were announced.

-Treasurer’s Report-
Patty Girman read the treasury report with approvals by Mike Chirhart & James Harris.

-Touring Report-
Steve Vining reported that there will be a flash tour on December 7th with a lunch stop following.
December 8th is our Christmas Banquet at Cattleman’s Restaurant in Petaluma starting at 5pm.

Bring your toy if you have not already for the Toys 4 Tots delivery on Wednesday the 10th, leaving from Steve Vinings house at 11am.
Andy Clary mentioned to wear your read sweater to the banquet in honor of Malcom Brown. Andy brought up going to the

Collectors Museum in San Rafael next year via the Smart Train, more info to follow.

-Sunshine Report-
Dianna Shimkowski noted that she sent a sympathy card to Gwen Brown for the passing of Malcom Brown.

-Scholarship Report-
John Girman reported that our club will be sending out scholarship checks to Petaluma & Healdsburg High Schools in January.

-Editor’s Report-
Cyrus Estes reported that there will be some redesigning of our newsletter, and will start adding club renewal/roster form into the newsletter.

-Membership Report-
Ted Shimkowski reported no activity for this month.

-Webmaster’s Report-
Steve Vining reported website is up-to-date and asked if anyone noticed the error.

-Historian’s Report-
Jeanne Nelson reported that it might be a good idea to bring a different photo album to each meeting for members to enjoy.

-Old Business-
Steve Vining to work with Cyrus Estes on Club business cards.

-New Business-
Andy Clary read the slate of club officers for 2025 and a motion by Jean Chirhart for approval was made and seconded by John Girman.

Motion was approved by all members in attendance. Andy thanked Tim McCallister for being our 2024 Vice President,
and Sebastian Ambra for volunteering for the 2025 Vice President position, including thanking all our Board Members & Chairpersons for

their service to our club. Steve Vining thanked Andy Clary for the Shop Days he put on this last year.
Dianna Shimkowski brought up our Christmas banquet for 2025. Cattleman’s in Rohnert Park would be available for a lunch

banquet if we are interested, and would be scheduled for December 6 th , 2025.

-Model T Moments-
A Model T 4-door has a new home at Jimmy Longs home. Steve Vining noted that he has 2 gas tanks with no rust.

James Harris will be the recipient of this years free National Club membership.

-Desserts-
Dessert of Peanut Butter cookies, Lemon Bars, & Chocolate Crinkle Cookies provided by Tracy & Jimmy Long.

-Adjourned 7:38 pm-
Submitted by Jeannine Clary, REMTC Secretary



2025 Desserts

Please bring enough dessert for forty people, and, if needed,
plastic utensils and paper plates.

If you are unable to make it to the meeting, please contact a substitute.

JANUARY 2ND - - - - - - - JEANNINE CLARY

FEBRUARY 6TH - - - - - - JEAN CHIRHART

MARCH 6TH - - - - DIANNA SHIMKOWSKI

APRIL 2ND - - - - - - - - - - - - CINDY VINING

MAY 1ST - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - CYRUS ESTES

JUNE 5TH - - - - - - - - - - - - JAMES HARRIS

JULY 3RD - TIM & TERESE MCCALLISTER

AUGUST 7TH - - - - - - - - - - - -  CHRIS RICH

SEPTEMBER 4TH - - - SEBASTION AMBRA

OCTOBER 2ND - - - DAVE & MICI RYBERG

NOVEMBER 6TH - - - - - - - DONNA JONES

DECEMBER 4TH - - SANDY O’HALLORAN

JANUARY

BIRTHDAYS

JIM PAPPAKOSTAS

TED SHIMKOWSKI

JAN STORM

MELANIE TAYLOR

HARRY PLEVNEY

CATHERINE JONES

LAURA MEYER

JANUARY 

ANNIVERSARIES
RICHARD & NANETTE CHUCK

  DAVID & MICI RYBERG

REPAIRS & RESTORATIONS

DIANE BURNS HAS BEEN
SENT A SYMPATHY CARD

IN MEMORIAM

FRANK BURNS

PLEASE REMEMBER TO 
RENEW YOUR 
MEMBERSHIP

SEE INCLUDED FORM



THE RUNNING BOARD
DATES OF IMPORTANCE

JANUARY 11TH
SHOP DAY AT ANDY’S GARAGE

STARTS AT 9:00 AM

JUNE 11TH - 13TH
35TH ANNIVERSARY OVERNIGHTER

STAY TUNED FOR FURTHER INFORMATION

OCTOBER 16TH - 19TH
THE LAST ROUNDUP TOUR

SEE INCLUDED FLYER FOR DETAILS



ABOVE: OUR TOYS 4 TOTS DELIVERY RUN

BELOW: OUR DECEMBER 2024 FLASH TOUR



2024
CHRISTMAS DINNER







The Last Roundup Tour
October 16-19, 2025



 

REMTC Renewal and Roster Information  






